






Reid Stuart
4304 18th St
Box 14305

San Francisco, CA
94114-0305

26-October-2024

Matthew Strait
Deputy Assistant Administrator
DEA Diversion Control Division
U.S. Department of Justice
8701 Morrissette Drive
Springfield, VA 22152

Dear Mr. Strait:

I would like to thank you for your recent letter about the Oregon Psilocybin Services program. I 
was surprised that you gave me a very thoughtful, well-researched answer to my query. Over the 
past quarter century, I have exchanged at least two dozen letters with federal bureaucrats, mainly
from the Department of Education but also the Department of Labor, and they have always 
exhibited a winning combination of sloth and evasiveness in artfully evading their duty to 
provide me with a coherent reply to any question that I have asked them, often using random 
non-sequitur cut-and-paste text to go through the motions of pretending to make a response, but 
succeeding only in providing me with an incoherent letter (sometimes unsigned to avoid 
culpability) that reads like nonsensical Dada poetry. Once again, thanks for giving me useful 
information.

Sincerely,
Reid Stuart
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